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President Jim welcomed visitors Melodie Kevan, 
D/G nominee and husband John Kevan (PDG) 

 

recently appointed President of the Rotary Club 
of Applecross. Also good to see  P.P.Stephen  

 

Hinton back from Africa. 

Jim thanked Mike Honeybell, Boyd Brown, and  

everyone involved in donating raffle prizes for the changeover dinner   

the previous week. 

 

Clive Pearson presented his latest draft of the Jim’s Oydessey project. 

See sheet at end of bulletin. A copy will also be emailed to all 
members with internet access. Register your interest and either scan 
your response and email back to Clive (clive @stockley.com.au) or 
deliver at this coming Club meeting or earlier if you see Clive about. 

 

Rotary raffle: The jackpot remains alive. Ray Jordan, raffle spinner, did 
some interesting rolls of the dice to reach this position. As Ray has put 
up his hand to do this task this year we look forward to more 
entertainment. Unfortunately I couldn’t get a photo in time.  

 

Guest Speakers: Pres Jim with Helena visited Vietnam recently as did 
Roger Veen on a separate trip with family. Both presented powerpoint 
style photo’s of their visits and said they had been impressed with 
their stay. A few tips for travelling in Vietnam were given, i.e. if taking 
the overnight train journey to the interior (19 hours) book plenty of 
space so you have a chance of sleeping O/N or better still fly there by 
plane. 

Both speakers said they were impressed at how clean and tidy all the 
beaches were. Tourism is a big earner for the country and they want 
to keep people coming and not put off by the turn –offers all too 
common in Asia. Russian tourists were very common who regard 
Vietnam as Bali is to Aussies.  Whilst in Vietnam Jim bought a very 
snappy, tailored  leather jacket which he wore to the meeting (very 
smooth Jim) but this was eclipsed by a head-dress that Roger wore. It 
resembles something that Kubler Khan might have worn in his day. 
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Dinner Bookings  

& Makeup’s 

 

South Bunbury: 
Rose Hotel 

Wednesday 
6.15 for 6.45pm start, 

0413 743 601 before 10 am 

 

Bunbury: 

Parade Hotel 

Monday 

6.00 for 6.30pm start 
97212933 

 

Bunbury Leschenault: 

Lighthouse Beach 

Resort 

Wednesday 

12.00 for 12.30pm start 
0427 192828 

APOLOGIES: 

TO 
www.rotarysouthbunb

ury.org 

Roger Veen Sgt-at-

arms, by 10am by phone   

0418 945 670 

or email on  

roger@veensdesigndraft

ing.com.au   

Send Contributions & 

Information for the 

Bully to: 
brian.castieau@integralife.com.a

u 
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   Celebrations   - July   9th – July 16th 

 

MEMBERS  
Birthdays 

PARTNERS’ 
Birthdays 
 

WEDDING 
Anniversaries 

 

INDUCTION  
Anniversaries 

Neil Hamilton 13/9 Helena Saham Stephen & Pauline - Nil 

  Hinton- 31 yrs: 16/7  

    

    

    
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Members Duties July 16th  July 23rd  

   
Host and Grace Sandro Agrizzi Sandro Agrizzi 

Properties Stewart Binnie, Brian 
Castieau 

Stewart Binnie & Brian 
Castieau 

Reception John Carey & Terry Coote John Carey & Terry Coote 

Introduction Anita de Witt  

Thanks Rod Downe Rod Downe 

Ticket sales Dean Freeman Dean Freeman 

Fines John Gillingham John Gillingham 

Raffle spinner Ray Jordan Ray Jordan 
Please organise a replacement if you can’t attend and fill your duty role. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

Long live the King!!! 
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